

Wardley CE Primary School

'With God's love we can do all things' Newsletter

Summer Term 2 Dates

July

07.07.25 - Y1 and Y2 Meet the teacher for next academic year -3:20 pm

08.07.25 – Y5 and Y6 Meet the teacher for next academic year – 3:20pm

09.09.25 – Y3 and Y4 Meet the teacher for next academic year – 3:20pm

10:07.25 - Yr3 and Y4 Sports Day - 9:00am

11:07.25 - Yr5 and Yr6 Sports Day - 9:00am

14.07.25 - Yr1 and Yr2 Sports Day - 9:00am

15.07.25 - EYFS Sports Day - 9:00am

16.07.25 – Y6 overnight Residential to The Anderton Centre

21.07.25 – Oliver with a Twist – dress rehearsal watched by Y2 – Y5

21.07.25 - Yr6 Leavers Show - Oliver With A Twist -

5:00pm – for parents on Y6 pupils

22.07.25 - Y6 Summer Party

23:07.25 – School Closes at 3:15pm for the summer

04.07.2025

Sports Days

Next week we will host our key stage 2 Sports Days...weather permitting! Children should come into school wearing sports clothes and trainers. No specific colours are needed.

On Thursday morning at 9:00am, Year 3 and 4 will participate in their sports day. Parents and carers are welcome to come and sit on the chairs provided once you have dropped off your children. The sports events will last for approximately 35 minutes.

The same will happen again on Friday morning for our year 5 and 6 pupils. In the event of cancellation, the school will email at the earliest opportunity to let you Know.

We look forward to welcoming you all as spectators next week.

Class Visits – All Saints Church & Co-op Academy Swinton

On Wednesday this week, our wonderful Year 3 class walked down to All Saints Church to participate in the morning service. During the service, Father Jeremy invited the children to read to the congregation where they told them all about their collective worship in class about forgiveness. The children did extremely well and we are all super proud of them. Some of the children were really nervous about speaking in front of so many people but they had courage and they did it. Members of the congregation congratulated them on their confidence and excellent behaviour – well done Year 3!

On Thursday, our Year 5 pupils walked to Co-op Academy Swinton for a taster morning. They experienced some lessons and learned a little bit about a day in the life at high school. Again, staff at the high school congratulated the children on their attitude and behaviour. Well done Year 5!

Weekly Updates... Wardley Way Awards

This week saw lots of children achieving their awards – well done to Oscar, Amelia & Anaya who all achieved their Bronze awards, to Ada, Noah, Ese, Johanna, Alex S & Matilda who all achieved their Silver Awards and to Maria, Vincy & Precious who all achieved their Gold Awards – Well done to each and every one of you! This week we also celebrated the achievements of Year 6 swimmers and a Year 5 footballer. Thank you for sharing your out-of-school awards with us; they are always a pleasure to see.

Reminders from the office ...

- Next week will be week 3 on the lunch menu.
- > Dinner money next week is £10.50 and is due on Monday morning.

Meet the New Teacher

Next week you will have the opportunity to meet the teacher who will be teaching your child next year. Please see the dates and times on the previous page. If you area able to, please come along to these sessions as they give the opportunity to see your child's new classroom and learn about what they will study over the next academic year.

Non-Uniform Day

Thank you for supporting today's non-uniform in aid of the North West Ambulance Service. The children looked fabulous in their own clothes and we have raised over £100 for a charity suggested by Harry in Y4. He stood up in today's collective worship and explained why this charity was important to him and he thanked the school for supporting him.

Fiver Challenge

What an afternoon! It looked like the markets had come to Wardley! The Year 6 pupils have worked so incredibly hard on their enterprise schemes and it was an absolute pleasure to see their hard work pay off. The younger children were absolutely delighted to see all of the activities and goodies on offer and I am confident that they have all enjoyed their treats.

We will give you a further update once the costing has been concluded and the profit has been calculated. Thank you so very, very much for supporting the children with this scheme. It is a fantastic life skill and one that I am sure they will remember for many years to come.

Collective Worship – Forgiveness

This week we looked at the symbol of the cross for Christians and why forgiveness is important. We listened to the Bible story of The Road to Emmaus and looked at different symbols for the Christian Cross.

In this week's Thoughtful Book Worship Emily in Y2 was awarded our school mascot, Sammy, for her wonderful work. Well done Emily!

Have a wonderful weekend. Take care & God Bless

K. Walker Mrs K. Walker Acting Head Teacher